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August 14, 2023 

Honorable Joe Bejang 
Minister 
Ministry of Education, Sports and Training 
Republic of the Marshall Islands 

Dear Minister Bejang: 

We have audited the cash basis financial statement of the North Delap Elementary School for the Project 
for Procurement of School Bus for North Delap Elementary School in Majuro Atoll (the “Project”) in 
accordance with auditing standards generally accepted in the United States of America (“generally 
accepted auditing standards”) and have issued our report thereon dated August 14, 2024. 

We have prepared the following comments to assist you in fulfilling your obligation to oversee the 
financial reporting and disclosure process for which management of the Project is responsible. 

This report is intended solely for the information and use of the management of the Project, the Embassy 
of Japan in the Marshall Islands, pass-through entities, and others within the Project and is not intended 
to be and should not be used by anyone other than these specified parties.  However, this report is also a 
matter of public record. 

Very truly yours, 

Junior Patrick 
Auditor-General 

cc:  The Management of the Project. 



OUR RESPONSIBILITY UNDER GENERALLY ACCEPTED AUDITING STANDARDS AND 
GENERALLY ACCEPTED GOVERNMENT AUDITING STANDARDS 

Our responsibility under generally accepted auditing standards, the standards applicable to financial 
audits contained in Government Auditing Standards, issued by the Comptroller General of the United 
States, has been described in our notification letter dated July 09, 2024.  As described in that letter, the 
objective of a financial statement audit conducted in accordance with the aforementioned standards are: 

 To express an opinion on the fairness of the presentation of the Project’s financial statement for
the period from March 16, 2023 through April 10, 2023 (the “financial statement”), in
conformity with the cash basis of accounting, which is a basis of accounting other than
accounting principles generally accepted in the United States of America, in all material respects;
and

 To report on the Project’s internal control over financial reporting and on its compliance with
certain provisions of laws, regulations, contracts, and grant agreements and other matters for the
period from March 16, 2023 through April 10, 2023, based on an audit of financial statements
performed in accordance with standards applicable to financial audits contained in generally
accepted Government Auditing Standards.

Our responsibilities under generally accepted auditing standards include forming and expressing an 
opinion about whether the financial statement that has been prepared with the oversight of management 
and the Office of the Commissioner of the Public School System is presented fairly, in all material 
respects, in conformity with the cash basis of accounting.  The audit of the financial statement does not 
relieve management or the Office of the Commissioner of the Public School System of their 
responsibilities. 

An audit involves performing procedures to obtain audit evidence about the amounts and disclosures in 
the financial statement. The procedures selected depend on our judgment, including the assessment of 
the risks of material misstatement of the financial statement, whether caused by fraud or error.  In 
making those risk assessments, we considered internal control over financial reporting relevant to the 
Project’s preparation and fair presentation of the financial statement in order to design audit procedures 
that were appropriate in the circumstances but not for the purpose of expressing an opinion on the 
effectiveness of the Project’s internal control over financial reporting.  Accordingly, we do not express 
an opinion on the effectiveness of the Project’s internal control over financial reporting. Our 
consideration of internal control over financial reporting was not designed to identify all deficiencies in 
internal control over financial reporting that might be significant deficiencies or material weaknesses. 

SIGNIFICANT ACCOUNTING POLICIES 

The Project’s significant accounting policies are set forth in Note 2 to the Project’s financial statement.  
During the period from March 16, 2023 through April 10, 2023, there were no significant changes in 
previously adopted accounting policies or their application. 

We have evaluated the significant qualitative aspects of the Project’s accounting practices, including 
accounting policies, accounting estimates and financial statement disclosures and concluded that the 
policies are appropriate, adequately disclosed, and consistently applied by management. 



ACCOUNTING ESTIMATES 

As the Project is using the cash basis of accounting, no accounting estimates were recorded during the 
period from March 16, 2023 through April 10, 2023. 

DISAGREEMENTS WITH MANAGEMENT 

We have not had any disagreements with management related to matters that are material to the Project’s 
financial statement. 

OUR VIEWS ABOUT SIGNIFICANT MATTERS THAT WERE THE SUBJECT OF 
CONSULTATION WITH OTHER ACCOUNTANTS 

We are not aware of any consultations that management may have had with other accountants about 
auditing and accounting matters. 

SIGNIFICANT FINDINGS OR ISSUES DISCUSSED, OR SUBJECT OF CORRESPONDENCE, 
WITH MANAGEMENT PRIOR TO OUR RETENTION  

Throughout the period, routine discussions were held, or were the subject of correspondence, with 
management regarding the application of accounting principles or auditing standards in connection with 
transactions that have occurred, transactions that are contemplated, or reassessment of current 
circumstances.  In our judgment, such discussions or correspondence were not held in connection with 
our retention as auditors. 

OTHER SIGNIFICANT FINDINGS OR ISSUES ARISING FROM THE AUDIT DISCUSSED, 
OR SUBJECT OF CORRESPONDENCE, WITH MANAGEMENT  

Throughout the period, routine discussions were held, or were the subject of correspondence, with 
management. In our judgment, such discussions or correspondence did not involve significant findings 
or issues requiring communication to the Office of the Commissioner of the Public School System. 

SIGNIFICANT DIFFICULTIES ENCOUNTERED IN PERFORMING THE AUDIT 

In our judgment, we received the full cooperation of the Project’s management and staff and had 
unrestricted access to the Project’s senior management. 

MANAGEMENT’S REPRESENTATIONS 

We have made specific inquiries of the Project’s management about the representations embodied in the 
financial statement.  In addition, we have requested that management provide to us the written 
representations the Project is required to provide to its independent auditors under generally accepted 
auditing standards. We have attached to this letter, as Attachment I, a copy of the representation letter we 
obtained from management. 



CONTROL-RELATED MATTERS 

We have issued a separate report to you, dated August 14, 2024, on the Project’s internal control over 
financial reporting and on its compliance with certain provisions of laws, regulations, contracts, and 
grant agreements and other matters, which was based upon the engagement to audit in accordance with 
Government Auditing Standards. Within that report, no matters were noted that were considered to be 
material weaknesses under standards established by the American Institute of Certified Public 
Accountants.  

* * * * * * 



Attachment I









 

 

  

 

 

 

Prevent Fraud, Waste and Abuse in the collection and 

expenditure of all public funds 

HOTLINE 
 

Telephone Line (692) 625-3390 / 3192. 

[Call us to report any allegations of fraud, waste and abuse in the collection and expenditure of all public 

funds] 

 

OR 

Fill out the Complaint Form from our website www.rmioag.com. 
[If you want to remain anonymous, do not disclose your email address or other contact information] 

 

OR 
Write to us through the mailing address below: 

Office of the Auditor-General 

P.O. Box 245 

Majuro, MH 96960 
[If you do not want to reveal your identity, do not disclose a return address] 

 

OR 

Visit us at the Office Complex in Delap village, Majuro 


